Mendham Recreation Committee Minutes: November 8, 2017

In attendance: Melissa Wojcik, Ned Panfile, Stan Witczak, & Bruce DiBisceglie. Guests: Eric Inglis & Tim McChesney
1. Communications
a. October 2017 Mendham Borough Recreation Committee (MBRC) meeting minutes reviewed.  

i. Minutes and agendas posted to Mendham Borough website.
b. Communications:

i. Eric Inglis was placed on the November meeting agenda to discuss turf field proposal at Borough Park.
ii. Annabella Morais-Kidney was placed on the November meeting agenda to discuss Wells Fargo involvement with the Holly Trail.
iii. Bruce finalized details with Jeff Copper for a park sign at Borough Park. 
iv. Bruce, Steve Eisenstein (Mendham Twp Director of Recreation), and Ed Bell (Chester Twp. Director of Recreation) are arranging a meeting to discuss joint ideas between the Mendhams and Chester going forward. 
v. Bruce emailed Steve Eisenstein logistics/needs for the 2018 Rec Booklet by Jan. 31. 
c. Meetings: 
i. Bruce attended the Borough Council meeting on Oct. 19. 

1. Charles Topping shared his ideas and reasons behind honoring Abner Doubleday’s 200th birthday.
a. Charles suggested a Borough Council sub-committee to develop celebration.

b. Charles suggested an educational component between students and Doubleday history.
c. Charles suggested a possible scholarship to coincide with the birthday celebration.

d. Pat Serrano has access to old-time baseball uniforms through the MBA. 

2. John Andrews reported, as part of the Public Safety Committee, the details about installing flashing LED crosswalk lighting at the corners of East Main & Tempe Wick and East Main and the high school entrance.

3. Engineer Paul Ferriero gave an update on the Mountain Valley Dam Project, which is progressing. 

4. The Council approved Melissa Wojcik to the MBRC as Alternate II. This position is an unexpired term that concludes Dec 31, 2018.

5. Stan Witczak reported on the MRC findings on revoking the field permit of ITZ Baseball. ITS may re-apply in 2018 provided all rules and regulations are met as a for-profit organization which coordinates financial fundraising activities.

6. Stan Witczak also reported on the MBRC’s suggestions to have a yearlong celebration of Doubleday beginning with the Foot Truck event in June 2018 and concluding on Doubleday’s birthday in 2019. He also suggested a one-time award instead of an annual scholarship.

2. Holly Trail: 

a. Bruce confirmed with Fran Plodkowski that he and his family would provide donuts and hot cocoa at the Dec. 2 Holly Trail at the Borough Park tree lighting. Bruce invited MBRC committee members to assist if available. The MBRC has $200 budgeted for refreshments.
b. Bruce redirected Annabella Morais-Kidney to Fran Plodkowski and Bob Diffin for Holly Trail information for Wells Fargo.
3. 2018 Field Allotment: 

a. The Field Request window is not open (Nov 1 – Dec 31) and all forms have been updated on the Borough website. Bruce also emailed each 2017 & 2016 requesting organization to turn in their requests by Dec. 31 to assure field time. 
4. Staffing: 

a. Melissa Wojcik has joined the MBRC and was welcomed at this meeting. She will take the Alternate II position. This will fill all positions on the MBRC. The Alternate II position expires Dec. 31, 2018. 
b. The term of Bud Murphy also expires with the Alternate II on Dec. 31, 2018.

c. It was clarified that Nancy Rodriquez has assumed the unexpired term of John Alger which expires Dec. 31, 2017. 
d. The term of Ned Panfile also expires on Dec. 31, 2017. 

e. Nancy and Ned will let Bruce know if they intend to continue for another term past Dec. 31, 2017. If they do continue, they will need to see Margot Kaye to take the Oath of Office.
f. The terms of Kevin Lanahan and Amy Johanson expire Dec. 31, 2019.
5. Prior Business: 

a. Turf Field Proposal:
i. A lengthy and productive discussion was held between the members of the MBRC and guests Eric Inglis and Tim McChesney from the WMSC. Items discussed:

1. The proposal is to resurface one of the two Borough Park tennis courts with multi-use synthetic all-weather turf for small-sided soccer and lacrosse.

2. The turf is not intended for scheduled games, and would not be game regulation sized intentionally. The purpose is for organized WMSC and CMLAX youth practice and for unstructured pick-up soccer/lacrosse by local youths, similar to the Borough Park basketball courts.
3. Morris Plains has constructed a similar field at Simons Memorial Park: https://www.yelp.com/biz/simons-memorial-park-morris-plains .
4. Eric inquired about current tennis court usage. Bruce replied that during the summer months all four courts are rarely used. 

5. Melissa added that the condition of the courts at the corner of Park & Orchard are cracked and need repair. 
6. Ned added that there are six tennis courts available at the high school. Bruce said that the process of reserving courts through the Recreation Offices was discontinued due to lack of requests. Most of the usage requests were from private tennis instructors. 

7. Eric & Tim said that the primary location desired would be the enclosed courts by the Fire Department. Parking issues were discussed and it was recommended that parking be discouraged by clear signage for emergency vehicles and that the parking flow should be directed to the lot between the Co-Op and basketball courts. All agreed that this was favorable.

8. Tim said that the costs were uncertain at this point, and Eric stated that he would get firm financial figures. Bruce suggested tabling any votes on the subject until such time that all financial plans were known.

9. Eric proposed that the clubs (WMSC and possible CMLAX) would fund the project, but may need financial assistance in the form of a loan from the municipality.

10. Stan reported that the Borough Council does not currently have the funding to resurface all four current tennis courts, but is looking into budgeting for two courts in 2018. This would leave the other two courts in questionable condition for playing until 2019. 
11. The t-ball courts were suggested as an alternative if the tennis court plan falls through, but this would involve additional costs in re-grading the t-ball field. Stan suggested looking into DPW help to offset grading costs.

12. Eric concluded by adding that the turf field would be a major benefit to the Day Camp as a new resource/asset. Bruce concurred stating that, while there is a rise in Day Camp enrollment from grades K-3, there is a significant drop off at grades 5 & 6. These older groups tend to kick soccer balls at baseball fences because there is no field. A new turf field would be a major benefit to Day Camp and the enclosure provides additional safety for the Camp.
13. The MBRC members felt there were enough positive reasons to pursue the funding feasibility. Eric will see to this and report back to the MBRC.
b. Bruce reminded all that the field naming criteria is slated for 4Q 2017. This will be the main topic of discussion at the next MBRC meeting at the Black Horse Tavern on Dec. 13. 
6. New Business:   
a. No new business was introduced.
Next Meeting: 7:30pm, Wednesday, Dec. 13, 2017 at the Black Horse Tavern
